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February 2, 2015 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 

On behalf of the Seoul Metropolitan Government (SMG) and the University of Seoul (UOS), it is my 

great pleasure to invite you to apply to the Master of Urban Administration and Planning (MUAP) of 

the International Urban Development Program (IUDP) at the UOS starting in August 2015. 

 

MUAP was established in 2008 with the support of SMG to foster local professionals’ urban 

administration and planning capabilities for urban growth and quality of life in the developing world. 

As of 2015, 80 government officials from Seoul’s partner cities have successfully graduated from the 

program. The master’s degree program allows participants to strengthen their understanding of urban 

issues and learn from distinguished faculty members at UOS. In addition, the program offers an 

internship opportunity to work with SMG to put academic learning into practice.  

 

The last day of the application period is April 10, 2015 (Korean Standard Time). MUAP will begin 

on August 3, 2015. Financial support for tuition, accommodation, round-trip airfare and living 

expenses is provided by SMG once accepted into the program. More details about the program and 

the application process can be found with this letter. 

 

I sincerely hope that you will consider taking advantage of this excellent opportunity to strengthen 

administrative and planning capacity in your city as well as to enhance the partnership between your 

country and Korea. If you need any further details or assistance, please do not hesitate to contact the 

Office of MUAP at muap@uos.ac.kr or +82 2 6490-5158. We are looking forward to hearing from 

you shortly.  

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Han, Man Hee, Ph.D. 

Dean, International School of Urban Sciences 

University Of Seoul 


